MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF UNDERSKIDDAW PARISH

9th May 2017 at 14:00 in Underskiddaw Village Hall
With Jim Wilson, Chairman of Underskiddaw Parish Council in the Chair

Four residents were present together with the chairman and Clerk to the Parish Council, six parish Councillors and Ms L Watson (North West Ambulance Service)  
1. Welcome & Introductions
Cllr J Wilson welcomed those present to the meeting.

2. Apologies
C/llr J Boniface, Mr D Edmunds, Ms C Johnson (LDNPA), C/Cllr A Bowness, A/BC Cllr M Grainger
3. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2016
 Were read and the Chairman was authorised to sign them.


4. Report from the Chairman
The below report covered the period 1st April 2016-31st March 2017.   

The Council met 6 times during the pasty year and the meetings were well attended by your Councillors. Our meetings are generally attended by our Allerdale B.C. Councillor Malcolm Grainger and our Cumbria County Councillor Alan Bowness  we are grateful for their  input and help with matters appertaining to Allerdale and Cumbria C.C. The public is welcome to attended all of our meetings, and is given the opportunity to raise matters under Public Participation.

Finances

In 2016-2017 the precept was £4771:73 an increase on previous years of just over 3% .We have made donations to the Air Ambulance and British Legion this year. We hold a balance of £7700:00, This sum includes contingency funds to cover any possible election expenses, and £1430 towards the Community Use Defibrillator. Overall expenditure was up 16% on last year. 

Highways.  

We still have had concerns about speed limits on the A 591 .C.C.C. think a speed limit is not appropriate. Maybe when the pipe line activities get under way full time they may change their minds. We would still be happier with a 50 or 40 mph limit.

Minor roads in the Parish are still in need of repairs in several places and we believe money is available in the new financial year. Millbeck Lane improvement has been promised for the last four years so just maybe in 2017! The Gale road up to Latrigg has recently been resurfaced after it was badly affected by storm Desmond.

Planning

The Sewage Works. We still have on going concerns regarding this eyesore in our Parish. Landscaping features have been put in place but they are perfectly in adequate in the winter.

We still have dialogue with United Utilities and have not given up on a satisfactory solution.  To this end we have made progress and the offending structures are to be covered in Lakeland stone in the form of industrial Sticky backed plastic. We have seen an example in Grasmere and it looks very authentic. This should be carried out very soon.

The new estate on the Sheep Dog field is underway and fully occupied. We have issued an information pack to all new residents in our Parish.

The Underscar Manor continues to be renovated by Mr Brown with various planning alterations being granted.

The future of Little Dodd is still uncertain,but any development is being monitored by The LDNPA.

Approval was also granted for the following;

Irvine Applethwaite,removal of fire escape.

Cherry Bank Underskiddaw,Agricultural building.

Common Hill,new garage and car port.

Forge Bridge listed building consent to restore following flood damage.

Calvert Trust ,proposed rope course.

Chestnut Cottage Millbeck,Two storey extension.

Croft Head Cottage Applethwaite,Replacement Conservatory.

Red House Lodge Underskiddaw,Drainage and boundary walls.

Ormathwaite Farm, Barn conversion. 

United Utilities The Thirlmere to west Cumbria Pipe line .

The Parish has always strongly objected to, in our opinion, this totally unnecessary project and are really disappointed in the LDNPA for granting permission. This project will cause major disruption and leave a permanent scar on our countryside. Despite promises from United Utilities that everything will be exactly as it was before. How they propose to restore 100 hundred plus year old hedges is beyond me. UUs attended our meeting on 28th March, and outlined the whole scheme and made various promises. Work on the fencing is due to start mid May and the laying of the pipe in July. A full report of the Presentation is available on our website, Minutes of meeting held on 28th March 2017.

Website.

We now have super fast broadband available in our Parish. The Website is regularly updated by our Parish Clerk, and all Agendas, Minutes Etc are available to all. There is also a link to The Village Hall website.

Bulk Oil Buying Scheme

The scheme is coordinated by Joe Saxon and has over 40 members. It recently reached a milestone by delivering its 250,000 gallon. New members are welcome. Thank you Joe.

John Crosbie at Birketwood is our first responder and we now have defibrillators at his house,

Calvert Trust , The Village Hall,and soon at Applethwaite Phone Box thanks to generous donations from the Parish and LDNPA.

The Council is represented on The Derwent 7 Committee by myself and we have a representative on the Neighbourhood forum.

Geoff Davies represents The Allerdale Parishes on the National Park Authority. We receive regular up dates from him

Finally thank you to all the Councillors for their continued support and especially to Becx for keeping us all in order and for the efficient way she carries out all her duties.
5. Lauren Watson- North West Ambulance Service- Community Use Defibrillators. 
Lauren’s role is to increase the survival rates of out of hospital cardiac arrests across Cumbria. The aim is to strengthen the change of survival, by teaching people how to recognise a cardiac arrest, training in early CPR, and access to defibrillators. There are currently 461 public access defibs around Cumbria, and many other ‘internal’ defibs located inside hotels/sports centres etc.  About 85% of cardiac events occur in the home, so having near access to a public access defib can save lives. 

The system works by when you dial 999 and describe what sounds like a cardiac event you will be provided with directions to and the code for the nearest defibrillator unit. The unit is then taken to the patient, and then provides clear verbal instructions for use. The unit will continue to repeat each step of its instructions until it is followed. The unit will ONLY shock if a shock able rhythm is present.  The unit looks for fibrillation in the heart. Lauren made it expressly clear to those present that the unit CANNOT do any harm. It will only shock a shockable rhythm and if a patient has such a rhythm they are already dead, any action the defib takes can only be an improvement. 
The units can be used on any person over the age of 1 (for babies under the age of 1) CPR should be continued until additional help arrives.

If the unit is being used it will inform you when to remove your hands from it and when it is shocking, it will then ask you to continue CPR (chest compressions only no breaths are currently given in CPR in the community) for 2 mins, it will then re-analyse and if necessary shock again. Lauren made it clear that CPR/Shocking should continue until additional help arrives or the patient wakes up.  

Lauren agreed to provide/organise a training session once the Applethwaite Defib unit is in place (circa Mid/late May).

Action: Clerk to liaise with Lauren to organise such a training course. 
6. Questions and Open Discussion

None raised
Cllr J Wilson thanked everyone for attending.

Meeting closed 14:28
